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The Hon Robert S French AC 
By email: sulcsj@bigpond.com 
 
 
Dear Mr French, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the draft Model Code. The University of Sydney 
considers the draft an excellent addition to the suite of legal instruments and policies that 
protect freedom of speech and academic freedom across Australia’s higher education sector. 
 
In preparing our attached feedback we have consulted with the Chancellor, Belinda 
Hutchinson AM, the Chair of our Academic Board, Associate Professor Anthony Masters, our 
General Counsel, Richard Fisher AM and Professor Anne Twomey, Director of the 
Constitutional Reform Unit in our Law School. We have also conferred with members of the 
University’s leadership group and look forward to discussing the draft (or the next iteration) 
with our Academic Board, Senate and representatives of our staff, affiliates and students. 
 
In our detailed attached comments we suggest that the Model Code’s definition of academic 
freedom needs to define the limits of the freedom more clearly. It is critical to ensure the scope 
of this definition is appropriate if the exercise of academic freedom within the bounds of the 
definition is to be used as a defence against allegations of misconduct. This would ensure any 
rights under the Code are understood alongside other reasonable and lawful obligations. 
There has also been some concern expressed that the Code be consistent with the Fair Work 
Act and existing enterprise agreements. Comments attached deal with these issues at specific 
points. 
 
Additionally, your covering letter was particularly helpful in clearly parsing the two frequently 
conflated notions of freedom of speech and academic freedom. We think it would be useful if 
the Model Code also included a definition of freedom of speech.  
 
A Model Code such as the one you propose will help the University of Sydney fine-tune its 
relevant rules and policies. While recognising the importance of institutional autonomy, it helps 
address public concerns about freedom of speech and academic freedom in Australian 
universities. It could also benefit governments and higher education providers in other 
countries considering issues around the protection of freedom of speech and academic 
freedom. We thank you for this valuable contribution to the sector and for the open and 
consultative way you have engaged with providers. 
 
We look forward to reviewing the next draft of the Model Code and have no objection to our 
responses to your letters being published on the department’s website. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Michael Spence 
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